GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

3/16/09

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Jay Mappus, Bill Dingledine, Duke Spinelli, Scott McCrary, Bo Campbell, Ken Drescher, Steve Yetman, Tim St. Clair, Scott Ogle
Meeting called to order 6:00 P.M.
· Welcome to all who made this meeting.

· Budget – The budget was presented and discussed. Amendments were presented to the Board. 

* Total Membership since budget prepared has grown to $10,800 bringing   

                     Total Income up to $13, 500.


      * Request from Bo Campbell to add $125 for a new tent to be purchased  

                     by the racing team to use this year. The old tent will continue to be used by  

                     Lori Toms for Donaldson Center.
            * Add $360 for Police for Time Trials at Donaldson Center.

Motion introduced and passed to approve the amended budget. 
· Web site discussion to be tabled for April’s meeting.

Motion introduced and passed.
· Jay discussed the situation that when a member or non member presents information regarding events, the Chairs of the committees involved should be the ones who review and approve before presenting to the Board. The Chairs are the ones with the expertise and are capable of sifting through the requests and determining what requests are within the committee’s guidelines.

· Board of Directors Insurance – Sally is waiting on several members of the Board to answer the email that identified several specific questions before she can proceed with obtaining BOD insurance. Duke will contact Sally and find out who has not responded and will then send out an email prompting these individuals to respond.

· General Liability Insurance – 

1. C Ride Donaldson Center. All Greenville Spinners members are covered under the insurance policy due to the fact that when they sign up they are prompted to sign a waiver. For all non members, an announcement will be made before each Tuesday night ride asking that all non-members please go to the tent and sign up in order to obtain a waiver. Motion introduced and passed. 
2. A/B Ride Donaldson Center. It was noted that according to information that Jay received, any money taken for a ride negates insurance. Discussion was held to see if the insurance company would allow for the Spinners to set up the Donaldson Center ride as a series. The Spinners then could apply for and obtain insurance at the cost of $1.40 per rider to cover the series. Jay will contact the insurance company to inquire about this. Until an answer is obtained, the ride will remain status quo. Motion introduced and passed.
· Scott McCrary had made revisions to the discount program that has been in existence for several years. Scott will contact the shops. Changes will be made in the Spinners Glossy flyer.
· April meeting topic will be Randy Hutchinson discussing the benefits and proper ways to ride in a group, Bicycle Cop Mark Nelson discussing the Rules of the Road, and Scott McCrary and Tim St. Clair discussing Higher Code of Conduct.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35

